
Decision Notice 
 

 
 

Committee: Woking Joint Committee  
 
Date of meeting: Wednesday, 24 March 2021 
 
Note:  Decisions in bold type indicate a decision differing from the recommendation in the report. 
 
The following decisions were approved by the Woking Joint Committee on Wednesday, 24 March 2021 and will take effect on XXXXXX unless the call-
in procedure has been triggered.  The call in procedure applies to executive functions of the local committee only.  CALL- IN DEADLINE:  
XXXXXXXX. 
 
The following represents a summary of the decisions taken by the Committee.  It is not intended to represent the formal record of the meeting but to 
facilitate the call-in process. 
 
[The alternative options considered and rejected by the Committee in taking the following decisions are set out in the reports circulated with the 
agenda for the meeting.] 
 
To request a call-in on any of these matters, please contact Nikkie Thornton-Bryar, Partnership Committee Officer on 01483 404788. 
 
 

4   PETITIONS Item 4a – petition to 'review the traffic arrangements in Goldsworth Road at the junction 
with Poole Road, Woking, to prevent the access to McDonald’s drive-through 
restaurant causing access problems to homes and businesses. and gridlock to the 
traffic in that area at busy times.’ 
 
SCC Officers agreed to continue to review the situation and to work with the Borough 
and McDonalds to try to find alternative solutions. 
 
The Joint Committee noted that: 
 

(i) Meetings were held prior to the reopening of the McDonald’s Drive-thru to 
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discuss possible measures to minimise the impact of queuing traffic. 

(ii) No options could be identified for segregating McDonald’s traffic from traffic that 
was either passing along Goldworth Road or trying to access Morrison’s. 

(iii)Another meeting will be held to review the situation and identify any possible 
alternative routes to McDonald’s.   

(iv) The cost of any traffic management measures should not be borne by 
Surrey County Council 

Item 4b – petition to 'trial the reduction in speed limit to 20 mph in White Rose Lane, 
Mount Hermon Road, York Road and roads ancillary to those roads.' 

Members discussed at length the issues of the area and how to gather residents 
views, noting that the introduction of speed limits or mitigation measures could impact 
negatively on surrounding roads, and the fact that there were similar issues in other 
parts of the Town. 

Members also discussed that, subject to agreement by the Mount Hermon Borough 
and County Councillors, the Joint Committee could explore the possibility of using 
Neighbourhood Community Infrastructure Levy funds to design, consult upon and 
implement, if approved by consultation, speed restrictions (including a 20 mph zone) 
for Park Road and White Rose Lane.    

The Joint Committee were aware that this was contrary to the SCC speed limit policy, 
but did discuss whether an exception could be made, on the understanding that this 
did not set a precedent. 

The Joint Committee noted that: 

(i) It would be impractical to trial a 20mph speed limit in a road, as opposed to 
permanently reducing the speed limit, because the amount of work required 
for assessment, advertising and implementation, as well as the associated 
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cost, is similar in both instances. 

(ii) White Rose Lane, Mount Hermon Road and York Road are all included in the 
Woking speed management plan.  Speed surveys previously undertaken in 
both roads indicate a relatively good level of compliance with the speed limit 
but with speeds too high to permit a 20mph speed limit in accordance with 
Surrey County Council’s Speed Limit Policy. 

(iii)Residents’ concerns will be discussed with officers of the Speed Management 
Plan review group and new speed surveys will be requested to include Park 
Road. 

(iv) Vehicle speeds and road safety will continue to be monitored in White Rose 
Lane, Mount Hermon Road and York Road, as they are for all sites on the 
Woking speed management plan. 

(v) Petitions have previously been received for a 20mph speed limit along White 
Rose Lane in 2014 and 2017 and in both instances, the Woking Joint 
Committee agreed to take no further action. 

However, the Joint Committee also agreed to: 

Delegate to Officers to agree, in consultation with the Area Highways Manager, 
the way forward (including CIL bids for funds) in full consultation with Members. 

 

7   HIGHWAYS UPDATE 
The Woking Joint Committee agreed to: 

i) Note the progress with schemes and revenue funded works for the 2020/21 financial 
year. 

ii) Note the budgetary position. 

iii) Note that a further Highways Update will be brought to the next meeting of this 
Committee. 
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iv) Agree the proposed capital works programme for 2020/21, shown in Table * and as 
agreed at the informal meeting of the Woking Joint Committee on 10 March 2021. 

 
v) Agree that authority is delegated to the Area Highways Manager to allocate the 

£100,000 capital maintenance budget to support the implementation of the capital 
maintenance programme for 2021/22. 

 
vi) Authorise the Area Highways Manager to undertake all necessary actions to deliver the 

capital works programme, consulting with the Chairman, Vice Chairman, and Divisional 
Members where necessary. 
 

Reasons for decisions 
 
The decisions are made to enable progression of all highway related schemes and works. 

 

8   COMMUNITY INFRASTRUCTURE 
LEVY - UPDATE ON DECISIONS 
FROM THE SUB GROUP AND 
HOOK HEATH APPLICATION 
APPROVAL 

Woking Joint Committee: 
 

(i) Noted the applications determined by the Sub Group and its decisions to date. 

(ii) Agreed the Hook Heath CIL application for £15,000. 

Reasons for decisions: 

To keep the Joint Committee informed of the decisions of the Sub Group and the applications 
to date and to agree the one application that was above the limit of the group. 
  

 

A1    

A2    


